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areas of the community and the amenities that it affords. Bourne embraces excellent education, 
and offers to citizens a healthy, active lifestyle. 

 

4. Mission:  Bourne will maximize opportunities for social and economic development while retaining 
an attractive, sustainable, and secure coastline and environment for the enjoyment of residents and 
visitors. Through responsible and professional leadership and in partnership with others, Bourne will 
strive to improve the quality of life for all residents living and working in the larger community. 

 
5. Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items – Public Comments are allowed for up to a total of 12 minutes 

at the beginning of each meeting.  Each speaker is limited to 3 minutes for comment.  Based on past 
practice, members of the Board are not allowed to comment or respond.  

 
Andy Driscoll of Inebri-Art said that his company specializes in presenting events, and they are going 
to be launching the Buzzards Bay Farmer’s Market.  He said that he would like to invite the Select 
Board and everyone that is at the meeting to the market. He said that the Farmer’s Market will start 
April 5th and will happen every Wednesday from Noon to 7 PM., until September, and will be held at 
the Buzzards Bay Park.    
 

6. Select Board’s Business 
 

a. Senator Markey, Congressman William Keating, State Senator Susan Moran, State 
Representative David Vieira, State Representative Steven Xiarhos, Sheriff Buckley, and 
District Attorney Galibois are invited guests to the meeting.  Our Federal, State and County 
delegation will report on pertinent issues to the community.  
 
Chair Meier said that this is the yearly legislative delegation.  He asked all the officials to 
introduce themselves and said that they would start the presentations with State Senator Susan 
Moran. 
 
State Senator Susan Moran started her presentation by talking about housing.  She said that she 
and her staff have been contacting the Towns to see what they need the most regarding needs for 
housing.  She said that they have filed an act to increase affordable housing by adjusting 
requirements for affordable housing eligibility to include the deduction of family income for any 
money spent on student loans or childcare. She said there is another bill supporting work force, 
which would establish a tax credit cap up to $10,000. for affordable housing contractors to be 
able to deduct payments to their workers.  She said there is a similar bill for seasonal work force 
and there is a bill to be able to protect affordable housing stock, and if voted it would grant a tax 
on revenue generated on short term rentals that would put money back into each Town’s 
affordable housing trust fund.  
 
Ms. Moran then talked about the Title 5 compliance issue with the technology and timing issues.  
She also talked about Chapter 90 and a meeting that she attended earlier in which many 
communities were asking for an increase in funding from the Transportation Committee.  She 
next talked about the bridges and said that she has seen many representatives from Bourne 
reaching out to Boston and she said that the communication needs to continue.  She said that the 
replacement of the bridges is recognized at the Statehouse.  She said that the cost to replace the 
2 bridges and the road work will most likely be over 4 billion dollars.  She said that this past 
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January, Federal DOT awarded 1.6 million in a bridge planning grant to the Army Corps of 
Engineers. She said that MassDOT has spent 25 million dollars in state funds on the project 
including the canal transportation study, the field service, mapping, pilot borings and geophysical 
explorations, traffic data collection, environmental coordination, and conceptual engineering.   
 
Ms. Moran ended her presentation by talking about remote meetings.  She said that Senate 
Legislation will be taken up later this week that allows towns to continue remote meetings until 
March 31st, 2025.   
 
State Representative David Vieira said that regarding the bridges that the State had initially put 
the money in a bond bill for the approaches and the work that is required from the Commonwealth 
to get people to the bridges. Mr. Vieira said that Bourne needs to be included every step of the 
way.  Mr. Vieira also talked briefly about the Bourne Rail Trail and about the Cape Cod Chamber 
of Commerce building.  He also talked about the fact that local aid is down a bit, but the two 
appropriated line items that have been proposed by the Healy Administration, and are before the 
legislation now, are Chapter 70 and Discretionary Local Aid.   
 
State Representative Steven Xiarhos started his presentation saying that it means a lot to him that 
at the start of Bourne’s Select Board meetings there is a moment of silence to recognize out troops 
and public safety personnel.  Mr. Xiarhos said he is a gold star father, a former police officer, 
and the father of a police officer.  Mr. Xiarhos talked about the many committees that he is on 
and some of the bills that he is involved with.  He said that there is an  act to create a municipal 
and public safety building authority and there is another bill for pesticides. 
 
Mike Jackman, District Director for Congressman William Keating, said he mainly wanted to 
talk about the bridges.  He said that from Congressman Keating’s perspective that it is the most 
important infrastructure project in Massachusetts that we will see in this generation. He said that 
it is very important that Bourne be fully involved in communications of this project. Mr. Jackman 
talked about funding sources at the federal level. Mr. Jackman also said that the Cape Cod 
Regional Transit Authority were able to use ARPA funds to move along the Bourne Rail Trail 
project.  
 
Nikko Mendoza, State Director, Senator Elizabeth Warren, said that Senators Warren and 
Markey and Congressman Keating are pushing forward with advocating for federal funding for 
the Cape Cod Canal bridges, and want to make sure that Bourne is fully engaged throughout the 
whole process. Ms. Mendoza talked about the funding and grant processes and the bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law.  She said that they are, as a delegation, committed to the  implementation of 
not only the Infrastructure Law, but also the Inflation Reduction Act. She said that with this law 
and act there would be strong funding opportunities that they strongly encourage municipalities 
to go after.  
 
Ms. Medoza said that a particular priority for Senator Warren is her Childcare for Every 
Community Act.  She said that childcare is infrastructure, and it needs to be more accessible for 
everybody.   
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Jim Cantwell, State Director for Senator Ed Markey, spoke about the CARES Act and ARPA 
funding that Massachusetts has received and about the Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill.  Mr. 
Cantwell read aloud a statement from Senator Markey regarding the bridges. The message from 
Senator Markey and Mr. Cantwell was to not despair and that there are more rounds of funding 
possibilities coming for the bridges. Mr. Cantwell said that there will be another meeting 
regarding the bridges with MassDOT, the Town of Bourne, the Army Corps of Engineers and all 
from the Massachusetts delegation.  
 
Mark Forest, Chairman of the County Board of Commissioners, said that he is also on the Select 
Board in Yarmouth and he is also the Chairman of the Cape Cod Conservation District.  He said 
that the Cape Cod Conservation District’s job is to bring federal dollars to Cape Cod for coastal 
restoration initiatives and in order to do that, they work closely with the offices of Congressman 
Keating, Senator Warren and Senator Markey.  Mr. Forest said that last year they brough 42 
million dollars of federal money to Cape Cod to do projects in virtually every community.  
 
Mr. Forest said that he works with Judith Froman on the Metropolitan Planning Organization, 
which is an organization that makes decisions on where to spend transportation dollars. He said 
that Ms. Froman does a wonderful job representing Bourne at their meetings.  He also talked 
about some of the important initiatives that the County has developed and about the septic test 
center that is run by the County at Joint Base Cape Cod. He said that the County has also worked 
with the Army Corps of Engineers regarding dredging.  
 
Sheriff  Donna Buckley gave an update on what is happening in the Sheriff’s office currently.  
She said that they are assessing the challenges that they are facing concerning the Barnstable 
County Jail. She said that all of the jails in Massachusetts are dealing with mental illness, 
addiction and domestic violence crime.  She said that they now have a recovery program 
coordinator in place in the jail.  She talked about her plans while serving as Sheriff.  
 
John York thanked all the delegates for coming to Bourne. He then talked about the money and 
the communication regarding the bridges. Phil Goddard also thanked the delegation for being at 
the meeting.  Mr. Goddard said regarding the bridges, that they have an opportunity to be more 
than just infrastructure and there is a cultural aspect that could be incorporated into the planning 
for education.  There was more discussion about the bridges and the process to get them designed 
and built and about the responses from MassDOT.     
 
Kathy Fox Alfano said that she wanted to hear from the Federal delegates about the possibility 
of Holtec dumping radioactive waste into the Cape Cod Bay. Mr. Cantwell said that Senator 
Markey is the Chairman of the committee that oversees nuclear power, and they had a hearing 
with the staffs of Congressman Keating and Senator Warren, and State Senator Susan Moran 
testified at the hearing.  Mr. Cantwell said that Senator Markey is against any disposal of the 
waste.  He said that there are four options to get rid of the waste and they are:  leave it there to 
decompose overtime, truck it away, allow it to evaporate, and the fourth is to dump it into the 
bay.  He said that at the hearing, the president of Holtec said, under oath, that there would not be 
a discharge into the ocean unless all of our stewards and participants were in accord.  He said 
that all 3 of these offices have been working very cooperatively and have weighed in very 
strongly against Holtec dumping the waste into the bay.  
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Chair Peter Meier asked the delegates to consider making the area around Upper Cape Tech safer 
while designing the alterations due to the bridge construction due to the accidents and near 
accidents that happen in that area.   
 

b. Update on the Bourne Rail Trail and presentation of a Resolution by the Advisory 
Committee.  
 

David McPherson introduced himself as the Chairman of the Pedestrian Bicycle Pathway 
Advisory Committee, which is a committee that is appointed and reports to the Town 
Administrator.  He said that the committee has been at work since 2018 to locate funding for 
design and construction of the proposed Bourne Rail Trail that would link the Cape Cod Canal 
to the pathway in Falmouth. He said that have had a lot of success for funding for design work 
through Mass Trails grants and Community Preservation funding at the Town level.   
 
Mr. McPherson said that design work has been done on 3 of the 4 phases of the project.  He said 
the two major issues that they have found over the years are competition for construction funding 
and trying to design a pathway such that is could be built along the existing rail line. He said 
there is opportunity for substantial funding for this project through federal stimulus dollars that 
have been secured by the Cape Cod Regional Transit Authority. 
 
Tom Cahir, Cape Cod Regional Transit Authority Administrator, said that he has watched this 
process of the Rail Trail for many years and he knows about the challenges as he has worked on 
similar projects over the years.  He explained how the area receives federal funds.  He approached 
the FDA and asked if it would make some sense to help participate financially to help expedite 
the Rail Trail and the FDA said they encourage bike and pedestrian facilities to be helped by 
transit authorities if they are near bus stops.   
 

Mr. McPherson talked about fencing and the opposition of the fence.  Mary Jane Mastrangelo 
talked about the idea of rail with trail, and the opposition of it, and about rail to trail.  She said 
that she is totally in support of looking at the options of making this work.  
 

Voted:  Judith Froman moved, and Mary Jane Mastrangelo seconded the following resolution:  
Whereas the Town of Bourne recognizes the many aesthetic, economic, safety and social 
advantages to both its citizens and the broader community of Cape Cod and beyond of having a 
Rail to Trail pathway dedicated to bicycle and pedestrian use and whereas the Cape Cod Regional 
Transit Authority has secured federal stimulus funding for the construction of such a Rail to Trail 
pathway now therefore be it resolved that the Select Board of the Town of Bourne hereby 
endorses and approves the effort to create a Rail to Trail bicycle and pedestrian pathway in place 
of the so called Falmouth secondary Rail Line and respectfully requests that the honorable Maura 
Healey, Governor of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, take all appropriate measures to 
ensure construction of said Rail to Trail pathway as expeditiously as possible utilizing federal 
stimulus funding provided by the Cape Cod Regional Transit Authority. 

   
 
Vote: 4-0-0.  Jared MacDonald was excused from the meeting at the time of this vote and was no 

 longer logged into this meeting.  
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7. Appointments and Licenses 

 
a. Discussion and possible appointment of Patrick Scanlan as an associate member to the 

Conservation Commission with term ending June 30, 2023. 
b. Appoint Mr. Dave Wilson as a Special Police Officer. 

 
7.a.    Discussion and possible appointment of Patrick Scanlan as an associate member to the      
 Conservation Commission with term ending June 30, 2023. 
  

Voted:  Judith Froman moved, and Mary Jane Mastrangelo seconded to appoint Mr. Patrick 
 Scanlan as an associate member to the Conservation Commission with a term ending June 30, 
 2023. 

 
Ms. Mastrangelo asked that regarding the work that Mr. Scanlan does, how does he feel about 

 conservation.  Mr. Scanlan said that he has dealt with a lot of Conservation Commissions, and he 
 supports the work of this Conservation Commission.  

 
Stephanie Fitch, Conservation Agent, said that the Conservation Commission is a well-balanced 

 Commission, and they represent all the residents and all of their viewpoints  
 
Vote: 4-0-0.   

 
 
7.b. Appoint Mr. Dave Wilson as a Special Police Officer. 
 

Voted:  Melissa Ferretti moved, and Mary Jane Mastrangelo seconded to appoint Mr. Dave Wilson 
as a Special Police Officer with a term ending on June 30th, 2024.  
Vote: 4-0-0.   

 
8. Discussion and possible – process and instrument to be used for the annual evaluation of the 

Town Administrator. 
 
Chair Meier said that instruments and forms have been given to all on the Select Board from various 
sources, and he wanted to know if everyone had a chance to look them over and their thoughts on them.  
Ms. Froman said that she prefers the one that is from the Town of Westborough, although she thought 
that the part that says the Assistant Town Manager will solicit and summarize inputs from departments, 
should be H.R. instead.  Ms. Mastrangelo said that the template that Chair Meier had sent out was ok, 
aside from some duplicates. She also said that she thinks the negotiations between the Select Board and 
the Town Administrator on the instrument used to evaluate the Town Administrator need to be done in 
executive session.  
 
It was decided that they will meet in executive session next Tuesday evening at 6:15 PM. Melissa 
Ferretti added that she thought that some of the information that they were given had too much in them 
and some not enough.  She also said that she agrees that they should have the discussion with Ms. 
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McCollem in executive session.  She also agreed with Ms. Froman about the template from 
Westborough.  
 

9. Town Administrator report – 
 
Ms. McCollem wanted to remind everyone that maintenance is scheduled to start on the Sagamore 
Bridge starting on Monday, with lane restrictions, and will continue until Memorial Day. 
 
She also said that regarding the Governor’s budget, Bourne did get the preliminary cherry sheets and it 
did result in the local budget having a $50,000. shortfall for the proposed year, FY24.  She said that 
they were waiting for the schools’ budgets and got confirmation from Upper Cape Tech that they are 
$112,000. short from the estimate that she was holding in the proposed budget.  She said that she and 
the Town Accountant and the Finance Director are working on a plan and will get back to the Select 
Board on the 28th with adjustments, after showing the adjustments to the Finance Committee on the 
20th.   She feels that these shortfalls can be managed without any cuts.  

 

10. Minutes:  1/31/23, 2/7/23 
 

Voted:  Mary Jane Mastrangelo moved, and Judith Froman seconded to approve the minutes of 
January 31st, 2023, with one correction as noted. 

Vote: 4-0-0.   
 

Voted:  Mary Jane Mastrangelo moved, and Judith Froman seconded to approve the minutes of 
February 7th, 2023, with one correction as noted. 
Vote: 4-0-0. 

 
 

11. Correspondence 
 

Melissa Ferretti read aloud the correspondence: 
 

o 3 DEP letters 
o Email from J. York regarding MassDOT project – Canal Area Transportation 

Improvement. 
o Email from F. Chiochowski Jr. requesting appearance before the Board. 
o Email from J. MacDonald regarding train station roof. 
o Email from J. York regarding grant money available for Canal Area transportation issues. 
o Conservation Commission registration – Ligor. 
o Email from J. Eccleston regarding Planning Board. 
o Email from S. Mealy in support of an additional professional addressing poor water 

quality. 
o Upper Cape Tech Meeting minutes – 1/12/23 
o Xfinity Annual Notice 
o Talent Bank Form – M.E. Bystrom – Education/Scholarship Committee. 
o Talent Bank Form – S. Butler – Conservation Commission. 
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These are all on the Town’s website. 
 
 Ms. Mastrangelo said that regarding the email from Steve Mealy, the idea of having a Wastewater 
 Infrastructure Fund is important for Bourne to start pursuing.    
 

12. Committee Reports 
 
Ms. Froman said that they had CCMPO meeting at the end of February and the Cape Cod Canal 
Bridges Program is a regular agenda item now.  She said that some of the items they covered 
were pavement and bridge condition performance targets, coordinated public transit, the unified 
planning work program, and low-lying roads. 

 
13. Other Business 
 
There was some discussion about the Board of Health vacancy.  

 
14. Upcoming meetings – March 14 (package store hearing & ATM warrant articles) 

 
Chair Meier said that on March 21st, MassDOT will be at the meeting.  Also at that meeting, staff will 
be making a recommendation on swim floats and lifeguard progress. 

 
15. Adjourn 
 

Voted:  Judith Froman moved, and Melissa Ferretti seconded to adjourn the joint meeting. 
Vote: 4-0-0.   

 

This joint meeting of the Bourne Select Board was adjourned at 9:48 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Kim Johnson, Recording Secretary 















(Proposed) Resolution of the Select Board: 
 
WHEREAS, the town of Bourne recognizes the many aesthetic, economic, safety and social 
advantages, to both its citizens and the broader community of Cape Cod and beyond, of having 
a rail-to-trail pathway dedicated to bicycle and pedestrian use; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Cape Cod Regional Transit Authority has secured federal stimulus funding for the 
construction of such a rail-to-trail pathway; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Select Board of the town of Bourne hereby 
endorses and approves the effort to create a rail-to-trail bicycle and pedestrian pathway in 
place of the so-called Falmouth Secondary rail line, and respectfully requests that the 
Honorable Maura Healey, Governor of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, take all 
appropriate measures to ensure construction of said rail-to-trail pathway as expeditiously as 
possible utilizing federal stimulus funding provided by the Cape Cod Regional Transit Authority. 
 
 



From: Marlene McCollem
To: Kathleen Thut; Maria Simone
Cc: Elizabeth Hartsgrove
Subject: FW: Bourne Rail Trail Alts Comments
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Attachments: Intr urb car 5.png

Hi Kathleen & Maria:
Can you please include this email in the 3/7 agenda packet for the Rail Trail item?
 
Thank you,
Marlene
 

From: David O'Connor  
Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2023 1:03 PM
To: Peter Meier <PMeier@townofbourne.com>; Marlene McCollem
<mmccollem@townofbourne.com>
Subject: Bourne Rail Trail Alts Comments
 
Peter and Marlene - 
 
I saw in last week's Enterprise that the Advisory Committee on Pedestrian Bicycle Pathway
had submitted a report on the Bourne Rail Trail (BRT) to the Town.  In support of that
report, the Committee will appear before the Select Board at its March 7 meeting to seek
guidance regarding to the existing tracks on the Falmouth Secondary Rail Line.  From the
news article, it appears that while the Committee is seeking guidance, it is in favor of the
Rail-to-Trail alternative - that is - in favor of removing the existing tracks. 
 
I am very much in favor of the BRT, but am opposed to removing the existing tracks.  That
approach looks like a short-term expedient that will eliminate some potential long-term
opportunities for the town.
Because I will be out of town during the March 7 meeting, I'm sending along some
questions and comments for your consideration -

If we go forward with bike trail funding proposals that are based on a common
formula - 80% federal (Surface Trans Prog ) funds / 20% other sources - and the
design is predicated on removing tracks deemed by the Department of Defense to be
a supporting component of the Strategic Rail Corridor Network (STRACNET), can we
assume that the competitiveness of our proposal will not be damaged when USDOT
determines that funding this project will be at cross-purposes with a policy goal of the
Defense Department?
 
The CCC Bikeway Extension Feasibility Study (2017) is a well-written overview
document.  It is not my intention to slag them on details, but it is not apparent that the
cost of removing more than 6 miles of tracks, signals, cross ties and ballast stone has
been addressed in the Unit Cost Appendix.  The cited project examples did not
appear to have a track demolition/disposal component.  The cost for demolition,
transportation and disposal of that many tons of hazardous materials will be far from
insignificant.  When this cost component is taken into account, the Cost per Mile
spread between Rail with Trail and Rail to Trail will narrow. 



 
If USDOT refuses to allow federal funds be used for the removal of the Falmouth
Secondary Line, what funds should we expect will be used to pay for
demolition/disposal?  State?  local?
 
What is the nature of MassDOT's ROW lease agreement with Mass Coastal
Railroad?  When does the current lease expire?  Will the Advisory Committee ask the
Select Board to advocate for a termination of that lease agreement? . . . . before the
BRT project is fully funded?
 
If Mass Coastal RR's lease on the Falmouth Secondary ROW is terminated, will that
not represent an amputation of a significant "arm" of its business model?  Is there any
reason to believe the railroad won't bring a lawsuit?  Should we expect they will only
sue MassDOT?  Should the Town set up a reserve fund for potential legal costs?
 

Other upper cape towns are currently dependent on the Upper Cape Regional
Transfer Station at Joint Base CC to manage their solid waste disposal.  Removal of
the Falmouth Secondary Line will sink that arrangement.   Will those towns be
required to build individual transfer stations?   Will those towns' disposal rates go up
when they are forced to switch to over-the-road hauling?   Are those multiple truck
trips likely show up on Route 28?   Will Bourne one day need the cooperation of
those towns in addressing some future project with regional benefits?  . . . waste
water?   In an era of increasing inter-municipal cooperation, is there a price to be paid
for a go-it-alone approach to projects with regional implications? 
 
We recognize that aligning the bike trail along the rail corridor offers pleasant views of
bays and marshes and a flat route.  However, if construction costs appears to be the
principal issue associated with the Rail-with-Trail alternative and it appears that the
Rail-with-Trail (w/ at grade bridge crossings) alternative is less costly, can we be
assured that a thorough and unbiased cost/benefit analysis has been conducted on
this second alternative?  Must the perfect be the enemy of the good?
 
A bike trail alignment east of Route 28 might be the least costly route of all,   Are
there fatal flaws associated with that route?   Alternately, if the Committee advocates
for the relocation of the railroad tracks east of Rte 28, will the associated costs be
part of the funding proposal?  Otherwise, it's a non-starter - see RR lawsuit above. 

 
Planning for the Future  -  A Strategic Opportunity Reserve 
 
"It's tough to make predictions - especially about the future."  Yogi Berra 
 
In the mid-90's, I was part of a master planning team working to redevelop some nasty
industrial uses on the Malden River (Medford) as an office park.  In a conversation with a
member of the development team, I mentioned a few local characteristics that would likely
be part of our approach to the master plan - river edge opportunities, organized spaces /
building sites on the spine of a ped. route to nearby Wellington T station.  He agreed that
those elements had a lot of merit at the land planning level, but his group's strategic focus
would be on the marketing program.  The target market for these buildings would be (less
expensive) back-office space for existing financial and technology companies in downtown
Boston/Cambridge.  Those companies require dedicated high-speed, high-capacity



communications between various locations and fiber optic cable was then a new
technology able to deliver that service.   The value of this property lay not in the nearby
Orange Line station, but in the directly adjacent Orange Line right of way itself.   The rail
ROW offered the potential for direct fiber optic cable connection to downtown.  There was a
considerable competitive advantage in not having to negotiate cable routing agreements
with 3-4 municipalities and several utilities.  A cable burying agreement within the ROW
would only have to be reached with a single entity - the MBTA.
 
The point of the story?  . . . 
It gave me an appreciation of how emerging technologies can introduce novel conditions
on  development decision-making and drive planning strategies in new directions. 
The rise of the automobile is a perfect example.
Typically, developers and architects work within short 3-5 yr time spans, effective town
planning however, works on a 30 yr. time horizon.  It recognizes that assuming the future
will unfold as a smooth extension of present conditions - a series of modest incremental
changes - is hazardous.
Consider that the average Bourne resident in 1900 probably lived in a horse-drawn, earth-
bound, telephone-less, kerosene-lit world.  By 1930, the children of that citizen may have
owned a car, had heard of someone trying to build an "air-line" company and experienced
living in a rapidly electrifying community.  That's disruptive technology that no one could
have predicted. 
 
Consider this particular fever dream of one possible future: 

Is it inconceivable that someday the Commonwealth might decide that a part of Joint
Base CC is underutilized and develops a master plan to reorganize a part of the base
cantonment area?   As a result of that process, a substantial but severable area is
made available for development of private Blue Economy industries - a smaller,
marine-oriented version of Devens - the former Ft. Devens in Ayer.
 
To support the development, the state modernizes and expands the base wastewater
treatment system.  Excess treatment capacity is designed into the new system and
DEP proposes an inter-municipal agreement with some surrounding towns to
participate in the cost of the project in return for a reserved share of available
capacity.  Those towns recognize the favorable economies of scale and a deal is
struck.
 
Available treatment capacity and the influx of new business park employees allows
Bourne's south side villages to grow, enhance their cores and increase local retail
activity, restaurants and services that are requisites of compact, walkable
communities.
 
Some entrepreneurial types recognize that a segment of the RE market will pay a
premium for property that offers the dream (and reality) of genuine village living.  That
market segment may include some new town residents attracted by the (future)
opening of a commuter rail station in Buzzards Bay.   The entrepreneurs visualize a
business opportunity in the Mass Coastal RR and negotiate an agreement for a
coordinated time-share use of the tracks - maybe mornings and late days coordinated
with that future BB commuter rail train.   The RR itself might be that entrepreneur.    



Interurban electric trolley example  c.1900-1930

They create a modern version of the old interurban electric trollies of the early 20th
Century and develop accessible platforms in each village.  The vehicles might be
somewhat smaller than shown and battery-powered to eliminate overhead
infrastructure.  New battery and signal technologies may allow what was once old to
become new again. 
 
Beside linking the south side villages together and providing a transit connection to
the downtown commuter rail stop on a year-round basis, the 12 mile roundtrip might
also become popular with seasonal tourists (trolley to the beach?).  It might contribute
to at least a limited form of car-free living in Bourne.

A more modest mid-term future for the Falmouth Secondary Line might just be a more
intensive version of the present condition.  It could be driven by siting decisions of several
firms' senior management that recognize Bourne's competitive advantages - an opportunity
to locate their marine tech headquarters / fabrication facility at the (future) JBCC industrial
park, adjacency to MMA and WHOI, the ability to live in pleasant, nearby seaside villages
and convenient shipping of large, awkward assemblies by rail to their port operations in
New Bedford.
 
Are these 'futures' politically possible, technically practical, economically viable? . . . . who
knows. 
The solution to an "impossible" problem often seems obvious after someone else has
accomplished it.   If the tracks are removed however, the question is pointless. 
The more relevant question for the Town is - Do the RR tracks represent an impediment or
a strategic asset?  
Real value can reside in potential future roles for existing assets and hyper-local
adaptations that can enhance Bourne's character and sense of place.   It would be
lamentable if a future journalist writes a critical piece on us for pursuing a short-term, ad-
hoc solution that caused a useful option for future Bourne to be closed out.  
 
Thanks for listening.
 
David O'Connor
Marian Lane 



Bourne
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7/25/22 Revision 2 

The following list provides a brief description of each committee. For more 
information please check out the Town website. Please note this is a list of all 
committees and does not indicate openings. Please refer to the Town website for 
vacancies.  

AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST - provides the Town with many tools to create and preserve affordable 
housing, including the ability to option, lease, purchase, renovate, and lease out or sell real estate. 
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS - The Board of Appeals shall have and exercise all the powers granted to it 
by Chapters 40A, 40B, and 41 of the General Laws, and by this Bylaw, those powers being to hear and decide 
applications for Special Permits upon which the Board is empowered to act under this Bylaw; to hear and 
decide petitions for variances, excluding variances for use; to hear and decide other appeals from any 
aggrieved person, officer, or board, or the Cape Cod Planning and Economic Development Commission, to 
issue comprehensive permits as provided by Sections 20-23, Ch.40B, G.L., and in special cases to issue 
withheld building permits, as provided by Section 81Y, Ch.41, G.L. 
BOARD OF ASSESSORS – Responsible for ensuring fair and equitable taxation within the Town. Candidates 
with a Real Estate Background or Real Estate Appraisal License; and special training or experience in appraisal 
and assessment practices would be most desirable.  

BARNSTABLE COUNTY HOME CONSORTIUM - is comprised of 15 communities on Cape Cod. Jurisdiction 
to receive and disburse HOME funds. 
BARNSTABLE COUNTY HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION - To promote and protect the basic human rights 
of all persons in Barnstable County 
BUZZARDS BAY ACTION - The mission of the Buzzards Bay Action Committee is to improve collaboration 
among watershed municipalities. 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE – Reviews and also recommends updates or changes to the Town By-laws 
CAPE & VINEYARD ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE - was organized on September 12, 2007. Provides for the 
establishment of energy cooperatives. 
CAPE COD COMMISSION - is an agency within Barnstable County regional government, but with its own 
separate and unique funding source, the Cape Cod Environmental Protection Fund. 
CAPE COD WATER PROTECTION COLLABORATIVE - to help Cape Cod and Islands towns pay for 
necessary wastewater infrastructure and water quality remediation projects. 
CAPE LIGHT COMPACT - mission is to serve our 205,000 customers through the delivery of proven energy 
efficiency programs, effective consumer advocacy, and renewable competitive electricity supply. 
CAPITAL OUTLAY COMMITTEE – Reviews requests and makes recommendations to the Town 
Administrator on large equipment or building projects 

CHARTER COMPLIANCE COMMITTEE – Hears and adjudicates complaints filed alleging Charter Violations 
CHARTER REVIEW COMMITTEE –Reviews Charter every five years 

COMMISSION ON DISABILITIES - cause the integration and participation of people with disabilities; 
assists municipal officials in ensuring compliance with the ADA and other state/federal laws 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENTS - mission is to sponsor and encourage community events, projects, activities, 
services, programs, and public improvements which are of mutual interest to the visitors and residents of the 
Town of Bourne, and, which strengthen the Town by fostering community involvement and spirit. The 
Committee shall create an application for funding and invite organizations or individuals to submit on events 
or activities that will benefit the Town of Bourne and its citizens.  In no event may a Member present a project 
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before the Committee. The committee shall provide quarterly reporting to the Board of Selectmen and Town 
Administrator. 

CONSERVATION COMMISSION- administers the Wetlands Protection Act, Local Wetlands bylaws 

COUNCIL ON AGING- coordinates programs designed for the needs of aging in coordination with the MA 
Executive Office of Elder Affairs 

CULTURAL COUNCIL - reviews applications for local arts and cultural events and awards grant funds 
received from the MA Cultural Council. 
EDUCATION/SCHOLARSHIP- utilizes donations from residents of Bourne to create scholarships and 
educational mini grants. 
SELECTMEN’S ENERGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE - assist the Board of Selectmen on the investigation, 
research and consideration of siting and utilizing alternative forms of energy for municipal purposes. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE- reports to town meeting on the proposed budget of town manager and any 
warrant articles having a fiscal impact on the Town. 
HISTORICAL COMMISSION - caretakers of the Town history. 
HOUSING PARTNERSHIP - addresses local housing needs through a collaborative effort between local 
govt., community organizations, banks and the private sector. 
HUMAN SERVICES - The Committee is charged with recommending policies and potential programs to the 
Town Administrator related to the delivery of human services to the citizens of Bourne. 

LANDFILL BUSINESS MODEL WORKING GROUP-Make recommendations on long term viability of the 
Integrated Solid Waste Management Department to the Town Administrator and Selectmen 
LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE - mission is to provide residents with an emergency 
response program for hazardous materials incidents, extreme weather, and other high impact events. 
OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE - was formed in 1999 for the purpose of recommending acquisitions of interest 
in real property to be owned or managed by the Conservation Commission or other designated nonprofit 
organization or in the case of interests to acquire sites for future wellhead development for a Water 
Resource District. 
RECREATION COMMITTEE – Works with the Director of Recreation on long term planning for the 
recreational needs of the Town 
RECYCLING - Provide advice and assistance to the Board of Selectmen, the ISWM General Manager and 
Town residents concerning recycling requirements and procedures. Assist the Board of Selectmen with 
public education concerning recycling, composting and source reduction. 
REGISTRAR OF VOTERS - The Board of Registrars responsibilities include registering voters, making local 
listings of residents, certifying nomination papers and petitions, processing absent voter applications and 
administering election recounts. 
ROADWAY TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE - This committee is a review and clearing house for all issues 
relating to the roadways and traffic or other related safety issues in the Town of Bourne. 
SOUTH SIDE FIRE STATION BUILDING COMMITTEE - To make recommendations regarding the 
feasibility, design, siting and construction of new, replacement Fire/EMS station on south side of Cape Cod 
Canal. 
SHORE AND HARBOR COMMITTEE – Works on plans, future development and recommends regulatory 
change and enforcement 
SPECIAL WORKS OPPORTUNITY PROGRAM - SWOP’s mission statement is to provide social 
opportunities to adults with intellectual disabilities residing in the Town of Bourne.  We do this through 
social settings that foster independence and cultivate respect and support through community involvement. 
TOWN ADMINISTRATORS ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON PEDESTRIAN BICYCLE PATHWAY - to assist in 
the creation of a pedestrian and bicycle pathway within the geographic boundaries of the Town of Bourne, 
connecting with the Shining Sea pathway in Falmouth 
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UPPER CAPE REGIONAL TRANSFER STATION - is the body that oversees all operations for the 
municipally-owned regional solid waste transfer station located on Joint Base Cape Cod (JBCC) in Sandwich. 
VETERANS GRAVES OFFICER –responsible for maintaining veteran’s graves and placing flags on Memorial 
Day 
WASTEWATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE - To serve as advisors to the Town Administrator and Bourne 
Board of Sewer Commissioners in the areas of public policy and long-range planning as it relates to the 
implementation of the Comprehensive Wastewater Management Plan. 



  

 

      
    

  
 

  

  

  

        

   

                  

                 

                

       

    

       

   



Select Board 
Minutes of Tuesday, January 31, 2023 

Bourne Veterans’ Community Center – Rm 2 
Buzzards Bay, MA 

Or Virtually 

 
TA Marlene McCollem 
ATA Liz Hartsgrove 
 

Select Board  

Peter Meier, Chair 
Jared MacDonald, Vice Chair (virtual) 
Melissa Ferretti, Clerk 
Judith Froman 
Mary Jane Mastrangelo 
 
Others:  In Person:  Shawn Patterson, DPW Director, Krissanne Caron, Recreation Director, Dan Barrett, General 
Manager, Integrated Solid Waste Management (ISWM), Chris Southwood, Natural Resources Director, Police 
Chief Brandon Esip, Gary Maloney, Katie Matthews, and Don Pickard   
 
Virtually: Michael Rausch, Erica Flemming, Finance Director, Mike Ellis, Town Accountant, Barry Johnson, 
Town Clerk, Jordan Geist, Director of Business Services, Bourne Public Schools, Ken Murphy, Building 
Inspector, Irja Finn, Library Director, Tina Prodouz, Jennifer Copleand, Town Planner, Margaret Maloney, 
George Sala, Alice Howe (7:28), John York (8:30), Karen Wilson (8:40), and Amanda Bongiovanni (9:00). 
 
The Zoom Chat will not be monitored.  Participants who wish to speak must raise the hand icon until the Chair 
asks them to unmute.  Note this meeting is being recorded for live broadcast and televised replay by Bourne TV.  
If anyone is audio or visual recording, please acknowledge it at this time. 
 
Michael Rausch acknowledged that he is recording this meeting.  
 
Zoom Meeting ID:  869 5775 5505            Password :  529740 
 
All items within the meeting agenda are subject to deliberation and vote(s) by the Select Board.  
 
7:12  PM Call Public Session to Order in Open Session 
 
Chair Meier took a point a personal privilege to say that one of the staff member in the Administrative office is 
home recovering from a procedure and on behalf of the Select Board he wanted to wish her well on her road to 
recovery.  He also said that over the weekend he went to see the Bourne Middle School’s production of “The 
Little Mermaid”,  and he said that they did a great job and the students seemed like professional actors.  He 
thanked Rebecca, the students, the staff and the parents for a job well done. 
 
1. Public Comment on Non-Agenda Items – Public Comments are allowed for up to a total of 12 minutes at 

the beginning of each meeting.  Each speaker is limited to 3 minutes for comment.  Based on past practice, 
members of the Board are not allowed to comment or respond.  
 



















Select Board 
Minutes of Tuesday, February 7, 2023 

Bourne Veterans’ Community Center – Rm 2 
Buzzards Bay, MA 

Or Virtually 

 
TA Marlene McCollem 
ATA Liz Hartsgrove 
 

Select Board  

Peter Meier, Chair 
Jared MacDonald, Vice Chair, (virtual) 
Melissa Ferretti, Clerk 
Judith Froman 
Mary Jane Mastrangelo 
 
Others: Erica Flemming, Finance Director (virtual), Mike Ellis, Town Accountant (virtual), Renée Gratis, 
Finance Committee Chair, Matt Karas, Wendy Welsh, Doreen Leggett, Chris Southwood, Natural 
Resources Director, George Slade, Shawn Patterson, DPW Director, Rich Kirkland, Jim Linsky, Alice 
Howe, Jim Sullivan (virtual), Karen Wilson (virtual), Karl Spilhaus (virtual), Susan Baracchini (virtual), 
George Sala (virtual), Neil Langille (virtual, 7:30), and Amanda Bongiovanni.  
 
The Zoom Chat will not be monitored.  Participants who wish to speak must raise the hand icon until the 
Chair asks them to unmute.  Note this meeting is being recorded for live broadcast and televised replay 
by Bourne TV.  If anyone is audio or visual recording, please acknowledge it at this time. 
 
Zoom Meeting ID:  869 5775 5505            Password :  529740 
 
All items within the meeting agenda are subject to deliberation and vote(s) by the Select Board.  
 
7:00  PM Call Public Session to Order in Open Session 
 

1. Moment of Silence to recognize our Troops and our public safety personnel and for the 
Town Clerk, Barry Johnson, who was in a major accident last week. 
 

2. Salute to the Flag.   
 

3. Vision:  Bourne is a proud community that embraces change while respecting the rich heritage 
of the town and its villages. It is a municipality based on strong fiscal government with a 
durable economy that recognizes the rights of all citizens, respects the environment, especially 
the coastal areas of the community and the amenities that it affords. Bourne embraces excellent 
education, and offers to citizens a healthy, active lifestyle. 

 

4. Mission:  Bourne will maximize opportunities for social and economic development while 
retaining an attractive, sustainable, and secure coastline and environment for the enjoyment of 
residents and visitors. Through responsible and professional leadership and in partnership with 
others, Bourne will strive to improve the quality of life for all residents living and working in 
the larger community. 



















 
 

 

Selectmen’s Correspondence 

March 7, 2023 

A. DEP letter re PFAS at tanker truck rollover sites 

B. DEP letter re Groundwater Investigation Quality Assurance Project Plan 

Addendum 

C. DEP letter re J-2 range monitoring report 

D. J. York email re MassDOT project – Canal Area Transportation Improvement 

E. F. Ciochowski Jr. email requesting appearance before Board 

F. J. MacDonald email re train station roof 

G. J. York email re grant money available for Canal Area transportation issues 

H. Conservation Commission registration – Ligor 

I. J. Eccleston email re Planning Board 

J. S. Mealy email in support of an additional professional addressing poor water 

quality 

K. Upper Cape Tech Meeting Minutes – 01.12.23 

L. Xfinity Annual Notice 

M. E. Bystrom Talent Bank Form – Education/Scholarship Committee 

N. S. Butler Talent Bank Form – Conservation Commission 
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         February 16, 2023 
 

 
Air Force Civil Engineer Center/JBCC     RE:          BOURNE – BWSC 
Attn: Rose Forbes         Release Tracking Number: 4-0000037 
Remediation Program Manager        Joint Base Cape Cod (JBCC) 
322 East Inner Road         Draft Remedial Investigation Report 
Otis ANG Base, Massachusetts, 02542  for Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances  

 at Tanker Truck Rollover Sites, Joint Base 
Cape Cod, Massachusetts - RCL, Comments                

         
 
Dear Ms. Forbes: 
 
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has under review the Air Force 
Civil Engineer Center (AFCEC) response to comments letter (RCL2) dated January 20, 2023, in response to 
MassDEP comments dated June 22, 2022, for the document “Draft Remedial Investigation Report for 
Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances at Tanker Truck Rollover Sites, Joint Base Cape Cod, Massachusetts” 
dated March 2022 (the TTRS RI).  The RCL2 included a red-line strike-out revision of the TTRS RI.  The TTRS RI 
presents the findings of the Remedial Investigation for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) at the 
Tanker Truck Rollover Sites at Joint Base Cape Cod.   
 
The AFCEC has requested MassDEP comments within thirty (30) days (i.e., by February 19, 2023).  Please be 
advised that MassDEP requires additional time for review and expects to provide comments to the AFCEC 
within the next few weeks (i.e., by March 17, 2023). 
 
This time frame is reasonable in consideration of the fact that it took the AFCEC seven (7) months to 
provide RCL2 and a red-line strike-out version of the TTRS RI to the regulatory agencies for review, and that 
the TTRS RI includes a significantly revised human health and ecological risk assessment for PFAS.   
 
Please incorporate this letter into the Administrative Record for the Tanker Truck Rollover Sites 
groundwater operable unit.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (508) 
946-2871 or Elliott Jacobs at (508) 946-2786.  
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Sincerely,  
 
 

 
Leonard J. Pinaud, Chief                                                                                     
Federal Site Management  
Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

 
P/ej 
Ec: Upper Cape Select Boards                                                                                                                           

Upper Cape Boards of Health  
JBCC Cleanup Team 
MassDEP Boston/Southeast Region 
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   Acting Commissioner 

 

This information is available in alternate format. Please contact Melixza Esenyie at 617-626-1282. 

TTY# MassRelay Service 1-800-439-2370 

MassDEP Website: www.mass.gov/dep 

Printed on Recycled Paper 
 

 

February 21, 2023 
 

Air Force Civil Engineer Center/JBCC     RE:          BOURNE – BWSC 
Attn: Rose Forbes         Release Tracking Number: 4-0000037 
Remediation Program Manager        Joint Base Cape Cod (JBCC) 
322 East Inner Road         Draft Uniform Federal Policy–Quality  
Otis ANG Base, Massachusetts, 02542  Assurance Project Plan Addendum 1: 

Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon 
Groundwater Investigation Joint Base Cape 
Cod, Massachusetts - RCL, Comments                

         
Dear Ms. Forbes: 
 
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has reviewed the Air Force Civil 
Engineer Center (AFCEC) responses to comments letter (RCL) dated January 25, 2023, issued for 
MassDEP comments dated December 6, 2022, for the document “Draft Uniform Federal Policy–Quality 
Assurance Project Plan Addendum 1: Polycyclic Aromatic Hydrocarbon Groundwater Investigation 
Joint Base Cape Cod, Massachusetts” dated November 2022 (the QAPP Addendum).  The QAPP 
Addendum describes the management and technical approach for a proposed groundwater investigation of 
potential fuel-related contamination (i.e., polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons [PAHs]) detected during the 
Military Munitions Response Program (MMRP) Remedial Investigation (RI) at the Skeet Range Munitions 
Response Area (MRA) at JBCC.  MassDEP offers the following comments on the RCL. 
 
MassDEP does not agree with the AFCEC’s responses to MassDEP’s comments.  MassDEP’s letter noted that 
the QAPP Addendum indicated that 25,000-gallon underground storage tanks (USTs) and gasoline traps, 
which were formerly present upgradient of the Area of Interest (AOI), are a potential source of the fuel-
related PAHs detected in 75-GW-1.  It was also stated in the QAPP Addendum that a fuel odor was detected 
in a groundwater sample collected at sampling location 75-GW-1. 
 
The QAPP Addendum proposes installing a drive point (75-GW-4) adjacent to sampling location 75-GW-1 
and analyze groundwater samples from this drive point for PAHs.  MassDEP recommended that drive point 
75-GW-4 be installed as the first sampling location and that groundwater samples from 75-GW-4 also be 
analyzed using MassDEP extractable petroleum hydrocarbon (EPH)/volatile petroleum hydrocarbon (VPH) 
analytical methods.  This has been a standard practice when evaluating petroleum releases at JBCC (i.e., 
Petroleum Fuel Storage Area (PFSA) and Fire Training Area-2 (FTA-2)).  The AFCEC did not agree with 
MassDEP’s recommendation to perform VPH/EPH sampling of the groundwater samples from 75-GW-4.  
MassDEP reiterates its request for VPH/EPH analysis of the groundwater samples from 75-GW-4, at least for 
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those samples located at and immediately above and below the vertical interval where a fuel odor was 
noted in 75-GW-1 (i.e., 48 feet below ground surface).   
 
MassDEP also recommended that groundwater samples obtained during the proposed groundwater 
investigation be analyzed for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS).  The PAH AOI overlaps the Former 
Building 118 site.  The Former Building 118 site is located immediately upgradient of 75-GW-1 and is an area 
where time and distance training using aqueous film forming foam (AFFF) was historically conducted near 
the building resulting in PFAS contamination of soil and groundwater.  Concentrations exceeding the 
Massachusetts Maximum Contaminant Level (MMCL) of 20 nanograms per liter (ng/L) for drinking water for 
the sum of six PFAS (PFAS6) have recently been detected in upgradient and downgradient groundwater 
samples obtained near 75-GW-1.  Analysis of groundwater samples obtained during the PAH groundwater 
investigation for PFAS6 will help to further delineate the magnitude and extent of PFAS6 contamination in 
this area.   
 
PFAS6 sampling of groundwater samples will also help provide for characterization of any investigation 
derived liquids, including purge water or water extracted for the development of drive points, so that any 
investigation derived liquids contaminated with PFAS6 can be handled in a manner consistent with the 
Flight Line Area Groundwater Operable Unit Standard Operating Procedure for investigation-derived liquids 
containing PFAS.  The AFCEC did not agree with MassDEP’s request to perform PFAS6 analysis of 
groundwater samples obtained during the PAH groundwater investigation.  MassDEP reiterates its request 
for PFAS6 analysis of groundwater samples. 
 
MassDEP recommends that the Remediation Program Managers from MassDEP, the AFCEC and the EPA 
meet to discuss the RCL and to resolve comments on the QAPP Addendum. 
 
Please incorporate this letter into the Administrative Record for the MMRP Skeet Range MRA 
groundwater.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (508) 946-2871 or 
Elliott Jacobs at (508) 946-2786.  

Sincerely,  
 
 

 
Leonard J. Pinaud, Chief                                                                                     
Federal Site Management  
Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

P/ej 
Ec: Upper Cape Select Boards                                                                                                                           

Upper Cape Boards of Health  
JBCC Cleanup Team 
MassDEP Boston/Southeast Region 
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February 24, 2023 
 

 
Impact Area Groundwater Study Program                     RE:     BOURNE – BWSC 
ATTN:  Mr. Shawn Cody, Program Manager                             Release Tracking Number: 4-0015031 
1807 West Outer Road                                                                  Joint Base Cape Cod (JBCC) 
Camp Edwards, MA 02542                                                           Draft J-2 Range Eastern Environmental 

Monitoring Report for November 2021 
through October 2022, Comments 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
 
Dear Mr. Cody:    
 
The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) has reviewed the document 
“Draft J-2 Range Eastern Environmental Monitoring Report for November 2021 through October 2022” 
(the Report) dated February 2023.  The Report provides an assessment of the J-2 Range Eastern 
groundwater extraction, treatment, and re-infiltration system operations and groundwater monitoring 
performed by the Impact Area Groundwater Study Program (IAGWSP) from November 2021 through 
October 2022.  MassDEP offers the following comments on the Report. 
 
General Comment: 
 
Response actions taken by the IAGWSP for the J-2 Range Eastern groundwater plume have significantly 
reduced the magnitude and extent of perchlorate and hexahydro-1,3,5-trinitro-1,3,5-triazine (RDX) in the 
aquifer over time.  Perchlorate was observed at concentrations above the Massachusetts Maximum 
Contaminant Level (MMCL) of 2 µg/L in only four monitoring wells in the J-2 Range Eastern chemical 
monitoring network during the reporting period.  RDX was observed at concentrations above the risk-
based concentration of 0.6 µg/L in only five monitoring wells in the J-2 Range Eastern chemical monitoring 
network during the reporting period.  
 
However, despite major improvements in the J-2 Range Eastern groundwater, the Report indicates that 
the model-predicted perchlorate and RDX groundwater cleanup times using the 2022 perchlorate and 
RDX plume shells are significantly longer than the cleanup times predicted in the Decision Document, J-2 
Range Operable Unit, Camp Edwards, Joint Base Cape Cod, Massachusetts, dated September 2013 (the 
DD).  The predicted aquifer restoration time is six years longer for perchlorate and 11 years longer for 
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RDX.  MassDEP notes that the highest concentrations of perchlorate (49.0 µg/L) and RDX (7.6 µg/L) in the 
J-2 Range Eastern plume over the past several years have been observed in monitoring well MW-368M1. 
 
Concentration trend plots provided in Figure 5-6, J-2 Range Eastern Groundwater Perchlorate Trends and 
Figure 5-11; J-2 Range Eastern Groundwater RDX Trends of the Report indicate the perchlorate and RDX 
concentrations in MW-368M1 began rapidly increasing in 2006 and 2011, respectively, but have remained 
relatively stable when compared to RDX and perchlorate concentrations in the shallower MW-368M2 
screen where perchlorate and RDX concentrations have shown a consistent downward trend since 
reaching peak concentrations in 2008 and 2013, respectively. 
 
The perchlorate and RDX concentration trends in MW-368M1 and M2 suggest that the contamination in 
the vicinity of the M1 screen may be in a lower hydraulic conductivity zone than the M2 screen.  Another 
contributing factor for the persistence of elevated perchlorate and RDX concentrations in the M1 screen 
may be that the contamination is in a zone of minimal hydraulic movement due to the location of MW-
368 between upgradient extraction well J2EW0004 and downgradient extraction well J2EW0005, which 
may exert competing hydraulic stresses on this area of the aquifer.  MassDEP has made similar 
observations in previous J-2 Range Eastern comment letters to the IAGWSP. 
 
The groundwater potentiometric maps provided as Figure 4-2; J-2 Range Eastern Groundwater 
Potentiometric Map for 27 April 2022 and Figure 4-3; J-2 Range Eastern Groundwater Potentiometric Map 
for 9 August 2022 indicate that groundwater in the vicinity of MW-368 is being pulled towards both the 
upgradient extraction well J2EW0004 and the downgradient extraction well J2EW0005 as evidenced by 
the flow vectors.  The model-predicted capture zone provided in Figure 6-1; Model-Predicted Capture 
Zone for J-2 Range Eastern 2022 Operational Conditions suggests a similar hydraulic condition.  
 
A possible explanation for why contamination is more persistent in the deeper screen than the shallower 
screen at MW-368 may be the greater hydraulic influence of the extraction wells with increasing depth in 
the aquifer.  The perchlorate and RDX B-B’ cross-sections provided in Figure 5-3; J-2 Range Eastern Plume 
Cross Section B-B' Measured Perchlorate Distributions and Figure 5-8; J-2 Range Eastern Plume Cross 
Section B-B' Measured RDX Distributions indicate that the capture zones for the extraction wells generally 
extend further downgradient with increasing depth in the aquifer.  This is likely due to the lower hydraulic 
conductivities assigned in the model to the deeper portion of the aquifer. 
 
To overcome this effect, MassDEP recommends that the IAGWSP evaluate operational adjustments to the 
J-2 Range Eastern extraction system.  These operational adjustments include pulsed operation of 
upgradient extraction well J2EW0004; reducing the flow rate at upgradient extraction well J-2EW0004 
and increasing the flow rate at downgradient extraction well J2EW0005; packering off the bottom portion 
of the extraction well J2EW0004 well screen; and sealing off the upper well screen at downgradient 
extraction well J2EW0005 and pumping only from the lower well screen.  The same recommendation to 
evaluate potential optimization opportunities was made to the IAGWSP in the March 17, 2022, MassDEP 
comment letter on the Draft J-2 Range Eastern 2021 Environmental Monitoring Report dated February 
2022.  Various operational adjustments could be implemented individually or in combination on a trial 
basis to determine the effectiveness of the adjustments in eliminating the hydraulic flat zone that the 
highest concentrations of perchlorate and RDX appear to be immobilized in.  
 
The J-2 Range and the J-2 Range Eastern groundwater plume are located within the Upper Cape Water 
Supply Reserve and the J-2 Range Eastern groundwater plume is within the approved MassDEP Zone II 
wellhead protection area for Upper Cape Water Supply Cooperative public water supply Well 1, which 
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supplies drinking water to upper Cape Cod. The Upper Cape Water Supply Reserve is co-located 
within Camp Edwards’ 15,000-acre northern training area and was established by the Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts Chapter 47 of the Acts of 2002 as public conservation land dedicated, in part, to water 
supply and wildlife habitat protection and the development and construction of public water supply 
systems.  There is an opportunity at the J-2 Range Eastern groundwater plume to protect the public water 
supply groundwater resource more aggressively by implementing operational adjustments to the J-2 
Range Eastern extraction system.  

These modifications (individually or in combination) would likely reduce the hydraulic influence of 
extraction well J2EW0004 upon MW-368M1, which would allow the higher contaminant concentrations 
in MW-368M1 to migrate downgradient to extraction well J2EW0005.  These modifications should still 
allow for the capture of elevated perchlorate and RDX concentrations in the vicinity of monitoring well 
MW-668M1, which is the only monitoring well in Zone 1 upgradient of J2EW0004 that had concentrations 
of perchlorate (22.0 µg/L) and RDX (1.6 µg/L) above the perchlorate MMCL and the RDX RBC during the 
reporting period.  These adjustments will likely improve the overall predicted cleanup times for 
perchlorate and RDX in the J-2 Range Eastern plume as perchlorate and RDX contamination in the vicinity 
of MW-368M1 would be subject to more targeted extraction stress. 
 
Page-specific Comments: 
 
1. Page 5-1, Section 5.0, Chemical Monitoring:  

The Report states, “Generally, a detailed evaluation is not completed until an optimization of the 
system is deemed warranted, and at this time, capture of contamination is being achieved and an 
optimization is not currently under consideration.”  Please refer to the General Comment of this 
letter regarding recommended optimization to shorten predicted J-2 Range Eastern plume restoration 
times. 
 

2. Page 5-3, Section 5.1.1, Chemical Monitoring, Perchlorate, Zone 2 – J2EW0004 to J2EW0005: 
The Report indicates, “The MW-665 cluster was installed to assess the upgradient extent of the 
perchlorate plume identified at MW-368M1/M2 and was thought to lie in an area with an artificially 
low hydraulic gradient caused by the combined effects of pumping at extraction wells J-2EW0004 
and J-2EW0005; however, falling concentrations in MW-665M3 suggest that contamination is 
migrating downgradient of this area.”  The groundwater potentiometric maps provided as Figure 4-
2; J-2 Range Eastern Groundwater Potentiometric Map for 27 April 2022 and Figure 4-3; J-2 Range 
Eastern Groundwater Potentiometric Map for 9 August 2022 indicate that groundwater in the vicinity 
of MW-665 is being pulled towards the upgradient extraction well J2EW0004 as evidenced by the flow 
vectors.  The model-predicted capture zones provided in Figure 6-1; Model-Predicted Capture Zone 
for J-2 Range Eastern 2022 Operational Conditions suggest that groundwater in the vicinity of MW-
665 is on the edge of the downgradient extent of the capture zone of extraction well J2EW0004.  
Please provide the rationale for the statement that contamination in the vicinity of MW-665 is 
migrating downgradient of this area.  The measured hydraulic data indicates that contamination in 
the vicinity of MW-665 is migrating towards upgradient extraction well J2EW0004. 
 

3. Page 5-3, Section 5.1.1, Chemical Monitoring, Perchlorate, Zone 2 – J2EW0004 to J2EW0005: 
The Report states, “The above-mentioned wells are located within the capture zone of J2EW0005.”  
Please indicate which wells this statement is referring to. 
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4. Page 6-1, Section 6.1, Groundwater Modeling, J-2 Range Eastern Plume ETR System Capture Zone: 
The Report indicates, “Discrepancies between observed and predicted water levels indicate that the 
capture zone predicted by the model on an annual basis may not provide an exact representation 
of capture at the time the water levels are collected; however, over the long term, the capture zone 
predicted by the model adequately represents the capture zone of the system and, as long as the 
predicted plume extent remains reliable, it will reflect the ability of the ETR system to effectively 
capture areas of contamination.”  MassDEP agrees that the model-predicted capture zones indicate 
that the J-2 Range Eastern plume is being successfully captured by the extraction system.  However, 
when compared to observed hydraulic conditions, the model underestimates the downgradient 
extent of the capture zone for extraction well J2EW0004.  Precedence should always be given to 
observed hydraulic conditions when making hydraulic evaluations, especially regarding assessing 
potential system optimizations.  Please see the General Comment of this letter and Page-specific 
Comment #2. 
 

5. Page 6-2, Section 6.2.1, Groundwater Modeling, Model Predictions versus Observed Concentrations, 
Perchlorate: 
The Report states, “In general, as the plume migrates laterally and vertically it tends to spread out 
by dispersion and to flow toward downgradient extraction wells, as hydrologic gradients permit.”  
MassDEP notes that flow toward downgradient extraction wells is typically the case, but this may not 
be the case for portions of the plume located within areas of an extraction well capture zone that 
extend laterally or downgradient of the extraction well.  Please qualify the text. 
 

6. Page 7-1, Section 7.1.1, Comparison to Decision Document Cleanup Progress, Cleanup Time 
Comparisons, Perchlorate: 
The Report indicates, “The perchlorate cleanup time specified in the Decision Document was 
indicated to be year 2027. Simulation of the J-2 Range Eastern perchlorate plume using the 2022 
perchlorate plume shell indicates that cleanup to 2 µg/L in the productive part of the aquifer will 
occur by 2033 (Zone 1 cleanup by 2028, Zone 2 cleanup by 2033, and Zone 3 cleanup by pre-2023).” 
Please refer to the General Comment of this letter for recommended system modifications to shorten 
perchlorate cleanup times in Zone 2. 
 

7. Page 7-2, Section 7.1.2, Comparison to Decision Document Cleanup Progress, Cleanup Time 
Comparisons, RDX: 
The Report states, “The RDX cleanup time specified in the Decision Document was indicated to be 
year 2022. Simulation of the J-2 Range Eastern RDX plume using the 2022 RDX plume shell indicates 
that cleanup to 0.60 µg/L in the productive part of the aquifer will occur by 2033 (Zone 1 cleanup 
by 2024, Zone 2 cleanup by 2033, and Zone 3 cleanup by 2029) and cleanup to 0.97 µg/L, which is 
the EPA RSL and is close to the Massachusetts DEP’s GW-1 concentration of 1 µg/L, in the productive 
part of the aquifer will occur by 2032 (Zone 1 cleanup by pre-2023, Zone 2 cleanup by 2032, and 
Zone 3 cleanup by 2026).”  Please refer to the General Comment of this letter for recommended 
system modifications to shorten RDX cleanup times in Zone 2. 
 

8. Page 8-1, Section 8.1, Recommendations, Plant Operation and Sampling: 
The Report indicates, “During the reporting period, the J-2 Range Eastern plume ETR systems have 
operated as designed. These systems have resulted in no effluent discharges of the COCs. Thus, the 
J-2 Range Eastern plume ETR system is treating groundwater as designed, and no changes are 
recommended to the current system operating and monitoring procedures.”  Please refer to the 
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General Comment of this letter for recommended system modifications to shorten plume cleanup 
times. 
 

9. Page 8-1, Section 8.2, Recommendations, Wellfield Recommendations: 
The Report states, “A plume shell update will be developed in 2027 for perchlorate and RDX, see 
Section 8.5. If the result of the modeling efforts identifies that cleanup time are improving and 
tracking closer to the DD dates, than an optimization analysis (pulsed pumping and simulating a 
shorter extraction well screen) may not be warranted. The IAGWSP will discuss the need for such 
an analysis with the regulators.”  MassDEP suggests that there is a benefit to implementing various 
optimization approaches for the J-2 Range Eastern extraction system prior to the 2027 plume shell 
update.  Please refer to the General Comment of this letter. 
 

Please incorporate this letter into the Administrative Record for the J-2 Range groundwater.  If you have 
any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (508) 946-2871 or Elliott Jacobs at (508) 946-
2786. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
 

 
Leonard J. Pinaud, Chief                                                                                     
Federal Site Management  
Bureau of Waste Site Cleanup 

 
P/ej 
Ec: Upper Cape Select Boards                                                                                                                           

Upper Cape Boards of Health  
JBCC Cleanup Team 
MassDEP Boston/Southeast Region 
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I respectfully disagree with Mark Kolonoski’s reply. Mark states there was a Public Involvement Plan (PIP) in 
place in June, 2021, and that it was subsequently under review. If there was a PIP in place, that PIP should not 
have been suspended simply because it was under review. In any case, the PIP should not have been suspended 
without informing the public and particularly should not have been suspended without informing key 
stakeholders such as the host community, which is the Town of Bourne. In fact, the stakeholder advisory panel 
should have been a participant is any review of the PIP, should right now be a participant in the process to 
develop a PIP which Mr. Kolonoski describes as occurring now, and should be a participant in the 
establishment of any future PIP. 
 
Mr. Kolonoski states, “There have been a lot of evolutions in the schedule and a lot that has evolved in terms of 
pace of design and alternative developments.” 
 
Mr Kolonoski then goes on to state, “Up to this time it has not been appropriate to convene that panel until we 
had alternatives to discuss and to have meaningful dialog with that panel.” 
 
If MassDOT is qualified to lead this program, it should understand the purpose and value of public 
involvement. Mr. Kolonoski’s statement makes it clear that MassDOT does not. 
 
Participation of a stakeholder advisory panel is essential while developing scope, purpose and need, and when 
developing alternatives for general public review. The program should not have gone forward without first 
establishing and convening the originally envisioned and promised advisory group. 
 
This program has had a project number for several years. MassDOT’s Project Review Committee approved this 
program to go forward based on a program description that included a stakeholder advisory panel that was to be 
established in 2021. If MassDOT and/or MassDOT’s program managers for this project wanted to abandon or 
suspend the advisory panel, MassDOT or the program managers should have informed the Project Review 
Committee and should have informed stakeholders so that stakeholders could request the Program managers 
and the Project Review Committee to maintain the advisory panel. 
 
The program should not have gone forward with discussions with FHWA to revamp the program without 
informing stakeholders that those discussions were occurring. 
 
MassDOT owes the stakeholders of this program a sincere apology for failing to make good on a promise and 
commitment made in June 2021 to stand up an advisory panel in August 2021 and for failing to inform the 
stakeholders when it abandoned that commitment. I am sure MassDOT can do better going forward. That 
should start by standing up an advisory panel right away. Don’t worry so much about who is on the panel when 
it is first stood up. Put the obvious members on the panel to start. Those could be representatives of: 
 
Indigenous peoples: Herring Pond Wampanoag and Mashpee Wampanoag 
The host community: the Town of Bourne 
The host RPA and/or MPO: Cape Cod Commission, Cape Cod MPO 
Federal Representative’s office: Congressman Keating’s Office 
State Representatives’ offices: State Senator Moran, State Representatives Vieira and Xiarhos 
Key MassDOT offices: MassDOT Highway Division District 5 Office 
      MassDOT Rail and Transit Division and/or Cape Cod RTA 
      MassDOT Pedestrian and Bicycle Program Coordinator 
Other Canal Area Towns: Sandwich, Wareham 
Other Canal Area Entities: 
      Bourne Recreation Authority (which is independent of the Town of Bourne) 
      Upper Cape Cod Regional Technical School 
      Massachusetts Maritime Academy 
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From:
To: Maria Simone
Subject: Fwd: Train Station
Date: Thursday, March 2, 2023 11:40:29 AM

Hi Maria, 
I'd like to get this to Selectboard and Town Administrator please. ty
Jack

-----Original Message-----
From: 
To: historic@townofbourne.com <historic@townofbourne.com>
Cc: msimone@townofbourne.com <msimone@townofbourne.com>
Sent: Thu, Mar 2, 2023 11:35 am
Subject: Train Station

Hi Historic Commission,

I saw yesterday the historic Buzzards Bay Train Station has been fully staged as if a new roof is going to
be installed. Town Building and Planning departments had no permit or knowledge of it being staged or
anything being done there. 
Planning Dept told me to, "call MassDOT, they own it." I left messages with them. Later I received copy of
a "Canal Chamber of Commerce press release" stating the State is replacing the roof. I am very
concerned that the existing iconic red tile roof is threatened with demolition and request an opportunity to
review MassDOT roof replacement documents and assessments. I understand this project was not vetted
through the Town of Bourne Demolition Delay bylaw process and in my opinion it should have been. This
is an iconic historic town structure and at the very least citizens should be afforded an opportunity to know
what and how this is being done and comment. 

Sincerely
Jack MacDonald

 

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to
report this email as spam.
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Kathleen Thut

From:
Sent: Friday, March 3, 2023 10:59 AM
To: All Selectmen; Marlene McCollem
Cc: jnorton@bourneps.org; ecarpenito@bourneps.org
Subject: Grant money for Canal area transportation issues

Dear Select Board, 
 
On Mar 3, 2023, at 8:45 AM, Stephen Buckley wrote: 

Hi Judith, 
 
FYI. 
 
You might be interested in this opportunity for federal money for Bourne to address transportation issues related 
to Cape Cod Canal. 
 
best, 
Stephen Buckley 
Chatham, Mass. 

 
 
------ 
A growing number of cities are looking to transform highways that divide 
neighborhoods. To address that issue, the US DOT announced this week the 
first round of Reconnecting Communities grants, including six capital and 39 
planning projects. The grants total $185 million, out of $1 billion allocated for 
the program.  
 
https://www.cnu.org/publicsquare/2023/03/02/us-dot-advances-range-highway-transformations  
 
————————— 
 
Stephen, Thank you! 
 
Peter, Judy and all Select Board members, 
 
Can Bourne apply for a grant to help connect our town? Would the granting entity be surprised where the 
“highway” is a canal? What would our project be? 
 
I think the project might be something that really helps, but that MassDOT is not likely to fund. Here are 
possibilities: 
 
1. Legal fees to pay Town Counsel for research to allow Bourne to advocate for better solutions for Canal 
impacted mobility. 
 







From: Marlene McCollem
To: Judith Froman; Peter Meier
Cc: Kathleen Thut; Maria Simone; Elizabeth Hartsgrove
Subject: RE: Form submission from: Contact Us
Date: Monday, February 27, 2023 8:46:59 AM

Thank you.
It appears that this message went to the full Board, and we will include it in your next correspondence packet.

Marlene

________________________________________
From: Joan Eccleston via VTH-RC1 [cmsmailer@civicplus.com]
Sent: Saturday, February 25, 2023 8:14 AM
To: Judith Froman
Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Saturday, February 25, 2023 - 8:14am Submitted by anonymous user: 2601:183:100:4000::2cee
Submitted values are:

Name: Joan Eccleston
Email: 
Subject: Planning Board
Message: You have two members of this board resigning because they feel they cannot do their job under the
present leadership of the board. This hasn't been an issue before, and certainly is a subject which should be
discussed, and resolved by the select board. Please address it, probably in a closed meeting. I would like to be able
to trust the planning board work, as I have, for the most part, in the past.

The results of this submission may be viewed at:
https://www.townofbourne.com/node/189686/submission/9441



1

Kathleen Thut

From:
Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 4:32 PM
To: All Selectmen; Marlene McCollem
Subject: Support for an additional Professional to Address our Poor Water quality

 

 
March 2, 2023 
 
Via Email 
 
Dear Members of the Select Board and Town Administrator McCollem, 
 

In a story in the Cape Cod Times February 26, 2023, Keith Barber, president of the Pocasset Water Quality Coalition 

describes the inability of his family to shellfish for softshell clams.  Degraded water quality in Hens Cove, mostly from 

septic systems and lawn fertilizers are continuing to degrade Cape Cod’s shore and pond waters. 

 

The article presents the most recent findings of the Association to Preserve Cape Cod that most embayments have 

unacceptable water quality.  The statistics are frightening:  90% of the Cape’s 48 embayments that were evaluated were 

found to unacceptable water quality.  More than half of the evaluated ponds on Cape Cod failed water quality tests. 

 

Failing water quality could be better addressed in the Bourne by hiring a Director of Clean Water reporting to the Town 

Administrator to provide a professional addressing day-to-day management of Bourne’s water quality issues.  A person 

who would be responsible for acting on Bourne’s behalf to provide the Select Board, acting as Sewer Commissioners and 

the Town Administrator a fulltime member of the administration to monitor and execute Bourne’s degrading water 

quality. 

 

To pay for this position, I suggest the annual 3% tax now added to real estate taxes be reduced to accommodate 

additional resources for this position and to support the cost of implementing the design and construction of 

wastewater treatment infrastructure.  I also support taking part of this 3% Tax and re-allocating it to our Wastewater 

projects.  We can’t continue to operate our limited sewering services off the few residents, including many seniors.  We 

need to develop a town wide tax to support a town wide issue, poor and degrading water quality. 

 

The long-time use of a parttime Board of Sewer Commissioners who also work parttime as members of the Select Board 

must be supported with professionals who can work fulltime for the town of Bourne.   

 

I hope you will add such a discussion to one of your future meetings.  This is not the first time I have suggested such a 

diversion of tax money for wastewater, and other towns including Mashpee and Orleans have already accomplished this 

change.  We currently have over $1 Million dollars in our CPA funds, and amount that indicates an over taxation and 

underutilization of precious taxpayer dollars. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stephen F. Mealy 

 















































































From: Sarah Butler
To: Maria Simone; Kathleen Thut
Cc: Stephanie Fitch
Subject: Talent Bank Application for Conservation Commission
Date: Thursday, March 2, 2023 3:35:14 PM

Good afternoon,
         After having an in depth and very fruitful meeting with Stevie Fitch yesterday I will be
officially sending in my talent bank application and request. I am very interested in
volunteering for the Conservation Commission and look forward to hearing back on your
decision. 
Included in the email is my attachment.
                    Thank you for your time and consideration.
                                 Kindly,

                                     SarahMarie Butler (508)367-2518
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